
 

                                                             
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST. PATRICK’S COLLEGE 
BROUGHSHANE ROAD 

BALLYMENA 

CO. ANTRIM BT43 7DZ 
     Telephone: (02825) 656984 / 645059 

Facsimile: (02825) 655932 

Email: info@stpatricks.ballymena.ni.sch.uk 

Website: www.stpatricksballymena.com 
 

Principal: Dr M Knox B.A.(Hons) PGCE M.A. PhD PQH (N.I.) 

19th November 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 

CHRISTMAS EXAMINATIONS 2021 
 
Christmas Examinations for students in Years 8-11 will be held in the school from Monday 29th 
November to Wednesday 1st December inclusive.    
 
During the Christmas Tests, Year 13 and 14 classes will continue as normal, and all Year 13 and 14 
students should follow their usual timetable.  In subjects where Sixth Form students will have 
exams, these exams will be held during class time.  In addition, all pupils should continue to 
attend classes in subjects they are studying in other schools throughout the Christmas 
Examinations period. 
 
Wednesday 8th December will be a Staff Development Day and all pupils will remain at home on 
this day.  In addition, Thursday 9th December has been set aside for marking and reporting and 
all pupils will remain at home on this day also.  Pupils in Years 11 to 14 will also remain at home 
on Tuesday 14th December to facilitate the completion of reports. 
 
 
Term will end on Tuesday 21st December.  This will be a half day, with classes finishing at 12.00 
midday. 
 
May I on behalf of all the staff in St Patrick’s College thank you for your support as we continue to 
ensure your child is happy and able to reach his/her full potential. 
 
I hope you all have a very Happy Christmas and best wishes for the New Year. 
 
The school will re-open for Sixth Form students on Wednesday 5th January 2022. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
DR M KNOX 
PRINCIPAL 
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